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The Legislature must act now to maximize our chance at federal dollars. Otherwise,
Oregon taxpayers will get stuck with an extraordinary cost that we cannot afford.
Transportation policy should be bipartisan. Efforts to politicize the bridge for
ideological goals will unnecessarily divide Oregonians. We need a right-sized bridge
with enough space to meet today’s traffic needs and for the next 100 years.

The bridge represents a major transportation corridor for the regional economy.
Recent analysis by the I-5 Bridge Replacement Project team shows that about 10%
of the daily traffic over this bridge is freight, or about 13,500 trucks daily. The daily
value of this freight is over $70M and expectations are that this will double by 2040.
The congestion that is created in the corridor between the Rose Quarter and 1-5
Bridge increases the cost of goods, creates unpredictability, and increases the
emissions of both cars and trucks.

It's a massive source of congestion. The American Transportation Research Council
lists the nation’s 100 top bottlenecks annually, and the I-5 Bridge is listed as #31,
only slightly behind the Rose Quarter bottleneck listed at #28.

The current bridge is old and unsafe. It is over 100 years old and the pylons do not
extend into the river bedrock. It has no extra space for emergency vehicles or room
to pull off in the case of a wreck.



